

Ticonderoga Police Department Chief Adam Hurlburt

Dear Chief Hurlburt

I am writing you today on behalf of the Eagle Lake Property owners, ELPOI,

to thank you for your assistance in enforcing the speed limit along Rt. 74 by Eagle Lake with the placement of the towns radar speed sign. Since there are several blind curves and hidden driveways along that stretch of Rt. 74, we appreciate your consistent efforts in monitoring traffic speed where there are a lot of residents and visitors crossing the Roadway to access the lake. We have heard a lot of favorable comments by lake residents regarding placement of the radar sign especially this year having it over the holidays.

Please keep us in mind when plans are made to deploy radar signs again in the 2023 season, especially around the holidays and with the Causeway replacement along the Lake in early Spring.

Sincerely,

Ed Leahy Secretary ELPOI

cc: Town of Ticonderoga Supervisor Mark Wright